
Salem Area Historical Society 
PRESENTS  

Rouge River Revived 
ON 

WEDNESDAY, February 26th  -- 7:00 PM 
AT 

Salem Township Hall  (9600 Six Mile Road) 
 

After a SAHS membership Meeting, there will be a presentation by Dr. John 

Hartig, an accomplished Great Lakes scientist, nonfiction author, a Visiting 

Scholar at University of Windsor’s Great Lakes Institute for Environmental 

Research, and a member of the Board of Directors of the Detroit Riverfront 

Conservancy. 

 

During the 1960s-early 1980s, the Rouge River was 

one of the most polluted streams in the Great Lakes 

Basin. Then in the mid-1980s a “tipping point” 

occurred that would change everything. First, an 

odor problem in Dearborn and Melvindale was 

discovered to be massive amounts of raw sewage 

decomposing in the Rouge River, resulting in 

depletion of dissolved oxygen in the river that 

produced hydrogen sulfide – the smell of rotten 

eggs. Second, a 23-year-old man fell into the river, 

swallowed water, and died of a waterborne disease 

called leptospirosis, or rat fever. The source again 

was raw sewage being discharged into the river. Health departments had no 

choice but to warn the public to avoid contact with the river. This book is the 

story of the response to that mid-1980s “tipping point” – how people overcame 

apathy and are working together to bring their river and its watershed back to 

life. It is a story that will inspire and give hope to all working to restore and 

protect watersheds in the place they call home. 

 


